During the teleconference for Opening Day of CBA Arbitration this
afternoon a question came up about PTFs and the one-time opportunity to
request a transfer - Item #6 of the pecking order in the March 20, 2014
MOU on Filling Residual Vacancies. PTF clerks can go on eReassign and
request a transfer into a FTR residual vacancy right now. This transfer
will count toward the ratio of one in four or one in six based on the
man-years of the gaining installation. Concern was expressed about
management holding the PTFs to the 18 months. Please see below:
For reassignments within the geographical area covered by a District or
to the geographical area covered by adjacent Districts, the following
applies: An employee must have at least eighteen months of service in
their present installation prior to requesting reassignment to another
installation. Employees reassigned to installations under the provisions
of this memorandum must remain in the new installation for a period of
eighteen months, unless released by the installation head earlier,
before being eligible to be considered for reassignment again, with the
following exceptions: 1.) in the case of an employee who requests to
return to the installation where he/she previously worked; 2.) where an
employee can substantially increase the number of hours (8 or more hours
per week) by transferring to another installation and the employee meets
the other criteria, in which case the lock-in period will be 12 months.
For all other reassignments, the following applies: An employee must
have at least one year of service in their present installation prior to
requesting reassignment to another installation. Employees reassigned to
installations under the provisions of this memorandum must remain in the
new installation for a period of one year, unless released by the
installation head earlier, before being eligible to be considered for
reassignment again, except in the case of an employee who requests to
return to the installation where he/she previously worked.
Once an employee is approved for a transfer the following applies:
Installation heads in the gaining installation will contact the
installation head of the losing installation and arrange for mutually
agreeable reassignment and reporting dates. A minimum of thirty days
notice to the losing office will be afforded. Except in the event of
unusual circumstances at the losing installations, reasonable time will
be provided to allow the installation time to fill vacancies, however,
this time should not exceed ninety days.

